From: "Lewis Bair" <L.Bair@rd108.org>

To: "Greg Wilson" <gwilson@waterboards.ca.gov>
cC: "Darren Cordova”™ <cordova@mbkengineers.com>
Date: 4/23/2009 1:15 PM

Subject: SWRCB

Greg -

As you are aware, on April 10, 2009 Reclamation District No. 108 {RD

108) submitted a Petition for Temporary Urgency Change (Petition) under

its License 3067 {Application 1589) to the Division of Water Rights
(Division) for participation in the Department of Water Resources' (DWR)
Drought Water Bank (DWB). RD 108 filed this Petition based on DWR's
indication on April 8, 2000 that RD 108 would be one of the

participating entities 1o make water available during the months of May
and June for the DWB. Within the past few days, DWR staff have
identified that another participating entity(ies) has been selected to

make water available for the DWB during this two month period; and thus,

there is no demand for the quantity of water proposed by RD 108 during
the months of May and June. The quantity of water proposed for transfer
to the DWB by RD 108, up to 6,000 AF, remains available for transfer
during the months of July through September. Because there is not 2
need to receive an order from the Division by May 1 for RD 108's
proposed transfer to the DWB, and in accordance with your discussions
with Darren Cordova of MBK Engineers, the purposeof this email is to
request that the Petition by RD' 108 be processed with the other

petiticns for temporary transfer that have been filed with the Division

for participation in the DWB.

‘Please call if you have any guestions or require additional information.
Lewis Bair

General Manager

RD108



